NOWG Meeting Notes – August 26, 2003

Participants:  

Jim Castagna

Anne Cummins

Rosemary Emmer

Joanne Edelman

Paula Hustead

Beth O’Donnell

Julie Petersen

Karen Riepenkroger

Change Order #23

Although unable to be on the call, Qwest had a contribution they wanted discussed.  Internally they thought it might be valuable to have a monthly report run by the NPAC.  There was discussion and no consensus could be reached.

The problem is being identified of SP’s not doing ISPs and failure to do block protection.  It was agree that running a report would not identify these problems.  If SP’s did their work in the NPAC, but did not notify the PA, then these reports would be valuable.  

The NOWG agreed there were 3 issues to look at.

1. Do a one time look at all embedded records in the PA database or a sampling of some rate centers or an NPA.  A cost would have to be identified by the PA in order to do this.

2. Do not recommend this change order because the LNP working group and the NOWG believe the problem can’t be fixed by the change order.

3. Does monitoring need to be done monthly as suggested by Qwest?

Everyone felt education messages from the PA are necessary.  

There was a suggestion to ask the PA to go to the FCC and ask to order a report to do a sample of a few rate centers or NPA(s) to see if this process would be of value.  Suggested to contact Shannon Collins and ask her if there were any rate centers/NPA(s) where there seems to be the most problems.

ACTION ITEM:  Jim to prepare memo to Shannon requesting feedback and will circulate feedback and then draft Change Order and send to group.

ACTION ITEM:  NOWG to individually look at potential rate centers and email to all.

PA Survey 

The PA survey with contributions to Karen M was reviewed in its entirety for further modifications.  

 ACTION ITEM:  Jim to send draft 3 of PA survey to NOWG for review.  COMPLETED  

